

TO: Fremont County Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Sunny Bryant, County Manager

DATE: December 14, 2021

RE: County Manager Report

The Commissioners and I attended the Colorado Counties Incorporated Winter Conference in Colorado Springs from November 29 – December 1. They had some very useful sessions and it was good to network with County Managers and Commissioners throughout Colorado.

The construction of the Pathfinder Park Community Center is almost complete. They are finishing the final items and we are scheduled to take over the building the middle of December.

We have the interim audit scheduled for the week of December 20. We will begin the process to gather the information that will be needed so it is ready for that week.

We have the special meeting scheduled for Monday, December 20 at 9:30 to adopt the 2022 budget.

I am excited to announce that we have hired Robert Traynor as our Human Resource Director, Kristine Cowan as our Budget and Finance Officer, and Alicia Stone as our Office Administrator. We are working to get all three positions up to speed and are looking forward to serving the citizens and departments.